Superintendent’s Report

November 26, 2012
        I.
     OVEC Presentation
As a result of the tremendous gains Spencer County Schools has produced in recent years and evidenced by current K-Prep results, administration was invited to OVEC to share strategies and ingredients for success with regional Superintendents and administration.  Regional recognition of this nature is always a positive, intrinsic motivator as we look to capture the momentum to maximize our potential and sustain these improvements.  Thanks to the Board of Education for your support of these efforts!
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
October 26th – FFA Nationals; Indianapolis
October 31st- OVEC; University of Louisville
November 7th- OVEC Head Start Policy Council; Shelbyville

November 14th- OVEC; Shelbyville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    BOE Vacancy
The first round of interviews took place on Wednesday, November 14th.  There were three applicants that interviewed, and considering the number who showed interest, I expect that one of these three will be recommended by Dr. Thompson and appointed by the Commissioner by the first of December.  
        VI.    One Sole Purpose
The fitting was a huge success taking several hours to accomplish, but was worth every ounce of effort to see such a community outreach in action for such a worthy cause!
      VII.     Survey Results
Now that all results have been acquired and studied, both community and staff perception actually are more agreeable to our efforts as it relates to percentages than previously thought.  Areas of concern that I took from the surveys from parents were:  enhanced communication and opportunities to assist their children in the learning process.  For staff, the primary concern was a competitive salary as compared to area districts, as well as additional growth opportunities addressing their respective area of responsibility.
      VIII.   Land Acquisition
Appraisals took place on Tuesday, November 6th, but as of today, I have not heard of the results.  Once I have the appraisals, I think it imperative to meet in order to determine our course of action. 
        IX.    New Elementary Planning Committee
As we move forward in our consideration of new construction of an elementary school, there remains preliminary planning that needs to take place.  Once the floor plan has been established by the BOE, as well as selection or primary systems such as H-vac, utilities, floors, etc., the composition of the committee attached to this report will begin to consider more detailed features of a learning climate conducive to a contemporary elementary setting for BOE consideration.  The BOE will still have final authority; however, I think it best to include all stakeholder groups in the decision-making process leading up to BOE action.

         X.    CTE Resolution; SCHS

Although an action item, I wanted to briefly discuss so you have a better idea.  SCHS will be presenting a short session as part of their action plan addressing school improvement as part of the SBDM/BOE discussion relating to student achievement.  This course of action could allow for state funding during the next budgetary session if signed off from KDE as a legitimate CTE site.  Without state funding, our only immediate cost beginning next year would be that of an additional staff member; health services.  Something we have discussed on various occasions.  With endorsement from KDE and considering the career tracks put into place at SCHS the last few years, we could qualify for state funds to expand offerings beyond what we currently offer and the addition of health services.  If denied, we would still be providing an additional career track of health services to a population of students that we agree avoid the stereotype of “trade school” or “vocational school” that refuse to travel by bus to Shelbyville or Bullitt County ATC.
       XI.    Christmas Dinner

The time is rapidly approaching where dates begin to fill quickly, so I would like to get an early jump on consideration for Christmas Dinner with the Board of Education; especially since we will be losing three of our current members.  If we can do this on the 11th, 13th, or 20th, please let me know.  If not, we may have to decide at the December meeting and consider dates after the holidays.  

      XII.    Distinguished Student Celebration

December 4th at SCHS for elementary students, and December 18th at SCHS for middle and high school students following the same procedure as last year.  Time is TBA as the dates were just firmed up and Michele is just now starting on the invitations, but unless I’m mistaken it will be at 65:00 for both.

     XIII.    Calendar Committee

As we look toward completion of the first semester, it is also time to begin consideration of the 2013-2014 SCPS Calendar.  My hope is to have the committee set and possibly meet once prior to the ending of the first semester to distribute information and prepare for work as we return in January, or to meet as soon as we return from Christmas Break in time for the February meeting.

